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Borough Bulletin  ~  23 February 2023 

Friday 24 February 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 3 – Watsonia North v 
Greensborough 

Tuesday 28 February 2023 Twilight Sports Evening & BBQ Picnic – 5:00pm to 6:30pm 

Friday 3 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 4 – Bundoora v 
Greensborough 
Baker’s Delight Food Day 

Thursday 9 March 2023 Grade 6 Leadership Day Excursion  

Friday 10 March 2023 
NESST Curriculum Day – Student Free Day 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 5 – Bye 

Monday 13 March 2023 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14 March 2023 Camp Induction Meeting – 3:45pm to 4:30pm 

Tuesday 14 March to  
24 March 2023 

NAPLAN Testing 

Monday 20 March 2023 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Friday 17 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 6 – Greensborough v 
Norris Bank 

Friday 24 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 7 – St. Mary’s v 
Greensborough 

Monday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 1 

Tuesday 29 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 2 

Wednesday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 3 

Friday 31 March 2023 Inter School Sports Comp Finals – TBC 

Thursday 6 April 2023 
Last Day of Term 1 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 
Easter Bonnet Parade & Easter Festivities 

Friday 7 April 2023 Good Friday 2023 

Monday 24 April 2023 First day of Term 2 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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Principal’s Report 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended the Student Support Group meetings over the last 

week or ’Meet and Greet’ yesterday afternoon/evening.  These meetings are a valuable opportunity to meet 

your child’s new class teacher and share information that’s individual to your child.  Attending meetings, 

online or in person, reinforces to our students that home and school are working together to support them. 

staff and parents are working together to support them. 

Our swim team competed today in the District Swimming Carnival and we’re proud of their efforts and 

achievement in coming fourth of the eight schools in our District.  All our competitors felt they achieved a PB 

(Personal Best) and they were excellent ambassadors for GPS.  Special congratulations to Anne-Sophie for 

coming first in backstroke and second in freestyle.  Anne-Sophie will proceed onto the Division Carnival  and 

we wish her all the best! 

Swimming Carnivals are still showing the effects of students not being able to have private or school 

swimming lessons during 2020-2021, as squads have fewer representatives than in the pre-COVID years.  

Water safety is so important to our lifestyle in Australia and we look forward to fielding a larger team next 

year as children’s swimming skills return to expected levels, with regular swimming lessons each year.  

Thank you Bunnings 

We are very grateful for the continued 

support of Bunnings to work with our students 

to enhance our garden areas.  Last year Lisa, 

the activities organiser from Bunnings 

Eltham, worked with our Grade 3/4 students 

to weed and plant new seedlings in our 

vegetable patch.  With the support of the Hill 

family who watered the plants over the 

holidays, these vegetable have thrived and 

we’ve been able to harvest  an excellent crop 

for students to enjoy.  This week our Grade 

1/2 students had a tasty feast of cucumbers, 

celery, beans and zucchini with hommus. 

Lisa met with us again this week to discuss plans to revamp the Friendship Tree garden with students 

assisting with decorations and planting.  We are excited and appreciative of the continued partnership with 

Bunnings, particularly Lisa who brings great enthusiasm and passion to the projects. 
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Buildings and Grounds 

Thank you to all the parents who volunteered their 

time to spread the softfall mulch under our three 

playgrounds.  We greatly appreciate your time and 

effort to assist us to keep the play equipment safe 

for our students to use. 

We were hoping the external toilets would be ready 

for students to use this week, however there was 

a slight glitch with the placement of equipment and 

we are hoping they will be signed off and open to 

students next week.  Once the outside toilets are 

completed, work will begin on the internal 

bathrooms. The good news is that they look 

magnificent and our students are eagerly waiting 

for them to be ready for use. 

The makeover of the Art room is also continuing and we are very pleased with our new cupboards which will 

allow materials and resources to be stored safely and conveniently for student use.  

Junior School Council 

Congratulations to our new Junior School Councillors in Grades 1 – 6.  These students gave excellent 

speeches to their classmates explaining how they would represent them on the JSC and from what I’ve heard 

it was very difficult for students to select two candidates from the many worthy contenders in each grade.  In 

fact some grades had a tie and have 3 representatives for their class. 

1/2A:  Kira and Shyamala 

1/2B:  Caleb and Lily 

3/4A:  Ella, Fatima and Isaac W. 

3/4B:   Drew and Isaac K. 

5/6A:  Anne-Sophie and Ethan 

5/6B:  Matthew, Maisie and Liam 

Paula Ly our JSC coordinator, is looking forward to holding their first meeting and having students’ input into 

planning the year’s events, including fundraising.  Student leadership is very important at Greensborough 

Primary and in our next newsletter we’ll publish photos of our 2023 leadership team, as well as display their 

photos in the school entrance.   

Twilight Sports 

We’re looking forward to our Twilight Sports Night, next Tuesday 28th February.  For families new to the 

school, this annual event is held on the oval and is a great night where students come dressed in their House 

colours and compete in their grade levels in House Teams, cheered on by their parents and family members.  

Dinner can be purchased from the Parents and Friends’ Barbeque from 5:00pm or families may bring a picnic 

with rugs and chairs.   

Our Grade 5 and 6 students run various stalls to raise money for Graduation, including Face Painting, Hair 

Spraying, Nail Polishing in House Colours and much more, so please bring along your gold coins!  The 

barbeque will begin at 5:00pm and sporting events will run from 5:30 to 6:30pm.  Laura T. has sent out a 

request for parent helpers for the BBQ or marshalling, and we thank parents who have offered to help on the 

night to make it a great success. . 
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School Council 2023 

Thank you to the parents who nominated for School Council, we are pleased to welcome teacher, Leo Derrick, 

to School Council and also welcome back parents Tracy H, Cassie F, Sarah D, Kim H and teacher, Jesse 

Stephens who renominated for another term.  Simone Wilson and Wayne Robinson will be co-opted as 

community members and they join Megan B, Shareen B, Michael C, and Margaret Hirth, who are in the 

second year of office.   

We thank our retiring school councillor, Edward D who very generously shared his time and expertise to 

support our school on School Council in 2022.  We still have a one year casual vacancy to fill, so if parents 

or carers have any queries about School Council involvement please do not hesitate to contact either 

Margaret or myself or a current School Council member. 

The first meeting of the new School Council to elect Office Bearers will be Monday, March 20th at 7:00pm 

and I look forward to working with the 2023 School Council members this year. 

Instrumental Music Lessons 

We are very pleased with the delivery of instrumental music 

lessons by our new provider, Northern Melbourne Music.  

Feedback from students and families has been very positive and 

numbers have grown, so that Daniel is now teaching students 

on both Wednesdays and Thursdays.  The enjoyment and 

concentration on the students’ faces is very evident during the 

sessions.  Daniel teaches individual, paired or small group 

lessons in guitar, ukulele and keyboard.  Please see the flyer in 

our last newsletter or visit the website for more information and 

booking details. 

Curriculum Days  

School Council has approved our Term Two Curriculum Day and all dates are listed below to give families 

advance notice for planning for care and supervision of your children on these days. 

• Term One:  Friday, 10th March:    NESST Curriculum Day 

• Term Two:  Monday, 8th May:   Focus on PAT R- Reading Assessment 

• Term Four:  Monday, 6th November:  Assessment and Reporting 

For our Curriculum Day on March 10th, we will be combining with other schools in our North East Small 

Schools Team (NESST) and our focus will be on Professional Development for Mathematics and Wellbeing.  

Families requiring care and supervision for students on this day can contact OSHClub.  

Pre-Loved Uniform Sale  

We are in the fortunate position to have an abundance of pre-loved uniforms donated by families when their 

children have grown out of them.  These items are available for families to purchase for a gold coin donation 

to the school, which is used to pay for food for our rabbits.  The extra uniform items come in very handy as 

back-ups.  If any families wish to purchase any items, please contact the office via email with the items and 

sizes you require and our ES, Emilia will do her best to fill your orders. 

A reminder to families that whole school assemblies are held on Monday afternoons at 3:00pm in the 

amphitheatre.  Family members are welcome to join us.  In the event of inclement weather, we will hold 

assembly in the hall.  

Angela Morritt 

 

 

Principal 
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Get Active Kids Funding For Families 

MESSAGE FROM THE MINISTER FOR COMMUNITY SPORT 

Every child deserves the chance to play the sport they love with their friends.  The Victorian Government is 

helping families who need support the most to get the essentials to give them this chance.  The $21 million 

Get Active Kids Voucher Program is a Victorian first, supporting children to get involved in organised sport 

and physical activities by providing vouchers of up to $200 to help eligible families cover the cost of 

memberships and registration fees.  The Program will provide up to 100,000 vouchers and help Victorian 

children to get back on the pitch, court, field or in the pool – and to have fun with their friends.  More than 

75,000 vouchers have been snapped up in the initial five rounds, opening doors to sport participation across 

the state.  The Get Active Kids Voucher Program is part of Get Active Victoria, which is helping families to 

move more, every day.  With 80 per cent of children in Victoria not doing the recommended amount of 

physical activity, the Get Active Kids Voucher Program will make it possible for more kids to get active, happy 

and healthy 

https://www.getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers/apply-for-vouchers/ 

COMMUNITY Announcement: STOPIT service 

STOPIT is a new Victoria Police text notification service enabling commuters, including school students, to 

report any form of inappropriate behaviour that makes them feel uncomfortable, frightened or threatened on 

the public transport network. 

How STOPIT works 

The STOPIT service enables commuters to use their mobile phone to promptly, easily and discreetly report 

inappropriate behaviours. 

To use the service, commuters simply text ‘STOPIT’ to 0499 455 455.  This triggers an automated response 

that includes a link to where the commuter can provide more details about what’s just happened. 

When people report these types of inappropriate behaviours, police can investigate and identify offenders to 

improve safety on public transport for everyone. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to consider discussing the new service with students who travel on public 

transport.  Students who use mobile phones outside of school hours are encouraged to save the STOPIT 

number in their mobile phone. 

Please note, STOPIT is for reporting non-urgent incidents on public transport.  Always phone 000 in an 

emergency. 

For more information, refer to sexual and anti-social behaviour on public transport on the Victoria Police 

website. 

Diamond Valley Community Support Financial Assistance 

Diamond Valley Community support (DVCS) is an 

independent not-for-profit organisation that provides 

direct aid, assistance, support and information for 

people who live in the Banyule City Council area and 

have an address showing on their Centrelink card in 

one of the following suburbs: Briar Hill, Bundoora (part 

of), Eltham North (part of), Greensborough (part of), 

Lower Plenty, Montmorency, St Helena and Watsonia.  

DVCS services currently include a Back to School Program, that provides eligible families a cheque for $100 

per child (up to $500 per family). The cheque will be made out to the school, and is to be used for educational 

purposes, i.e. Subject Contributions, camps, excursions, and so on. DVCS is located at Shop 378a Level 3, 

Greensborough Plaza. Ph: 03 9435 8282 / 03 9435 5440.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2Fapply-for-vouchers%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAngela.Morritt%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cee9a93269c30439d307208db13e104d0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638125629400911752%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OVObGR%2B4fTuTJsedN%2Bg57UC%2BAG%2FuvgQpW%2Fs8%2FWFDvPU%3D&reserved=0
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NAPLAN 2023 - Grade 3 & 5 

Dear Families, 

This year the NAPLAN Testing window has changed.  Following on from the first successful NAPLAN Online 

last year, the NAPLAN Testing window is now held between Wednesday 15th March & Monday 27th 

March.  

Fortunately, schools have been given greater flexibility when it comes to the facilitation of NAPLAN, as well 

as students given the opportunity to complete adaptive assessments online.  This means that the assessment 

itself adapts to the way your child answers the NAPLAN questions, giving a greater snapshot of their current 

learning level and ability.  I am writing today to let you know our current plans and provide you with some 

additional information that is relevant if your child is in Grade 3 and/or Grade 5 and sitting NAPLAN this year. 

NAPLAN Testing Timetable 

Based on all the information we currently have available, below is tabled the NAPLAN timetable and our plan 

here at Greensborough to facilitate NAPLAN 2023. 

NAPLAN Test Grade 3 Grade 5 

Writing  Wednesday 15th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

Paper Based Writing Assessment 

Wednesday 15th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Reading Thursday 16th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Thursday 16th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Conventions of 

Language 

Monday 20th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Monday 20th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Numeracy Wednesday 22nd March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Wednesday 22nd March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

On Compass you will also find an additional NAPLAN Brochure provided to us by ACARA, titled ‘Information 

for NAPLAN Parents and Carers 2023’. For further information, you are also welcome to explore the NAPLAN 

Website: 

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers 

Should any of the above information change in future, please stay tuned via Compass.  

If you have any questions or queries, please contact myself or the school on 03 9435 1496.  

Kind Regards, 

Jesse Stephens 

NAPLAN Coordinator  

  

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers
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Hi Everyone!  

Our school community will be hearing a lot about 

RESILIENCE this year as the school embraces the 

“Resilience Project’!  RESILIENCE is the process and 

outcome of successfully adapting to difficult or challenging 

life experiences, especially through mental, emotional, and 

behavioural flexibility and adjustment to external and 

internal demands. 

A number of factors contribute to how well people adapt to adversities, including: 

 The ways in which individuals view and engage with the world 

 The availability and quality of social resources 

 Specific coping strategies 

RESILIENCE grows when we can embrace a ‘growth mindset’.  In recent years research shows that our 

brains can learn to change and adapt – neuroplasticity!  Interestingly this is a relatively ‘new’ scientific 

‘discovery’, often in relation to trauma. 

The great thing about RESILIENCE is that it is something children and young people can learn.  With 

guidance, support and, most importantly, love and connection, parents can encourage the growth of 

RESILIENCE.  Here are just five ways to begin with: 

1. Be Present – it is important that we hear them and make sure that they know they are being listened 

to. 

2. TIME Equals LOVE – give undivided attention so they feel important and loved, especially in a world 

where time is a precious commodity.  Schedule time each day.  Loving guidance and encouragement 

will help them immeasurably. 

3. Growth Mindset – encourage and challenge your children to look at things in a different way, e.g.: 

‘I’m no good at basketball’, change to ‘Let’s go outside and shoot a few hoops and practise, I know 

you can grow in this skill’. 

4. Autonomy – while children do need rules and boundaries, flexibility is also important to enable them 

to grow in navigating and experiencing life and learning to bounce back from adversity.  While it is 

hard to ‘let go’, they will learn coping skills. 

5. Role Modelling – how we respond to life’s challenges will show then that it is okay to mess up, to 

make mistakes, to not have all the answers, and it is okay to apologise.  They will learn how to deal 

with emotions and how to respond and to stay in ‘control’. 

So, as I like to say – Let’s continue to work together and help our 

students to thrive and be the BEST version of themselves they can 

be! 

 

 

Take care & stay well!  

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm & Thursdays 9:00am to 1:00pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au


Interschool Sport Report- Rounds 1 & 2 

The students in Years 4 – 6 have now participated in the first two rounds of Summer Interschool Sport!  In 

Round 1 we played Streeton away and in Round 2 we had home game with Watsonia Heights coming to 

play. 

It is great to see the students working together as teams and supporting each other.  Their skills are improving 

with each week and they are enjoying playing different sports and learning more about the rules. 

The Round 1 results were (vs Streeton) 

• Basketball: Boys: 4-17 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Basketball: Girls: 20/20 (DRAW) 

• Cricket: 0/38 V 1/32 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Bat Tennis: Boys: 4-34 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Bat Tennis: Girls: 17-29 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Rounders: N/A 

The Round 2 results were (vs Watsonia Heights) 

• Basketball: Boys: 2 V 30 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Basketball: Girls: 26 V 4 (G.P.S Won) 

• Cricket: 2/25 V 2/50 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Bat Tennis: Boys: 12-21 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Bat Tennis: Girls: 15-18 (G.P.S Lost) 

• Rounders: 4 V 13 (G.P.S Lost) 

This week we play away against Watsonia North and the following week we play away at Bundoora. 

P.S. Please ensure all students have their uniform requirements and safety gear ready for play Friday 

morning.  Games will start promptly at 9:30am.  Parents and guardians are more than welcome to come and 

support the students! 

Go Greensborough! 

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  



 
 

CSEF 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

It’s that time of year again.  I need your applications for CSEF funding into the office by Tuesday 14 March 

2023.  This year I will need a copy of your valid Health Care Card to be submitted with your application.  I 

can scan a copy when you drop in your form, or you can email a copy to 

greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

If you are new to the Victorian State School system the State Government provides funding to families who 

have a valid Health Care Card to assist with the cost of Camp, Sports and Excursions throughout the year.  

This funding is held by the school and can be used for any camps, sporting events, incursions and excursions 

that are held.  Please note you cannot use these funds for uniform or book purchases or school fees. 

If your family qualifies you will receive $125.00 per child. 

If you have any questions please contact the office on (03) 9435 1496 

 

     
Grevillea 

Red 

Eucalyptus 

Blue 

Banksia 

Green 

Grevillea 

Yellow 

Greensborough Primary School –  House Colours 

mailto:greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

 
 

Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 2 

Prep Celeste 
For working hard during writing lessons and trying her 

best!  Well done 😊 

Grade 1/2 A Tanishka 
For working  with dedication and effort in all areas.  

You’re a Superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Oliver 
For displaying care for others and setting a fantastic 

example to all those around him. 

Grade 3/4 A Stirling 
For his persistent effort and encouragement towards 

others during Inter School Sports Bat Tennis game. 

Grade 3/4 B Lizzie 
For putting in 100% in her work.  Extra-special mention for 

putting in 100% on the basketball court too! 

Grade 5/6 A Reese 
For her wonderful work ethic and positive attitude 

towards all learning areas. 

Grade 5/6 B  Matthew 
For his outstanding attitude towards his reading last 

week!  Great work! 

Library Elsie  1/2A 
Elsie your contributions and work during Library this week 

were brilliant.  Well done! 

PE Isaac K  3/4B For encouraging his friends and being a good sport! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 

2 

Lilyana  Prep 
For trying her best and showing her new friend how it’s 

done. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
Billy J  5/6B For working well with others and being a critical thinker! 
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Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 3 

Prep Max 
For showing kindness in the classroom and being 

persistent in his work.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Alex For being an engaged member of 1/2A!  Keep it up. 

Grade 1/2 B Millie 
For being able to tell us all the correct structure of a 

recount.  Great job! 

Grade 3/4 A Ella  M 
For her engaging narrative titled ‘Home’.  Keep up the 

great work! 

Grade 3/4 B Sofian 
For demonstrating focus during his learning and applying 

feedback.  Keep up the great work. 

Grade 5/6 A Riley  
For being such a kind, caring  and inclusive buddy to the 

Preppies! 

Grade 5/6 B  Billie J   
For his delightful positive and ‘Can Do’ attitude!  Great 

work! 

Art Zoe C 5/6A 
For her creative interpretation and assembly of 3D paper 

sculpture pieces. 

Discovery Liam G  3/4A 
For his creativity and amazing Lego building skills.  

Awesome effort Liam! 

Library 
Xavier W  

1/2A 

Xavier, thank you for all your contributions to our 

Fractured Fairytale unit.  Brilliant! 

PE Harriet  Prep 
For always knowing the rules and keeping her friends 

safe. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 

2 

Garrus  1/2B For trying new things and making good choices. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
Steve  5/6A What a presentation!  Your confidence is truly growing. 

OSHClub Liam M  Prep 
For being a willing volunteer and assisting with packing 

up at the end of the day. 
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